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Me akotahi hei oranga mō te katoa” 
 

              Principal’s Comment  
              Nga Korero o te Tumuaki 

 
I hope you all had a good long Matariki weekend last weekend. Matariki is 
a time to remember those who have passed, be grateful for and strengthen 
the connections we have with others, as well as our food and environment. 
It is also a time to reflect, refresh and set goals for the year ahead. At our 
recent school assembly we shared a powerpoint presentation of the 
wonderful work that classes have been doing to recognise Matariki.  
 
Classes have also spent time recognising and celebrating the various 
cultures that we have in our school and there are some fantastic displays 
on classroom walls - please feel free to call in to your child’s class before 
or after school to look at these! Some examples of this work are below: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Two weeks ago the school choir participated in the Mid 
Canterbury School's Music Festival. They sang 
brilliantly, sounded great, and looked very smart, both 
as an individual choir and as part of the massed choir. 
We also have five students in the Representative Choir 
- Amarlie, Emma, Harper, Maggie and Zoe who have 
performed on all three nights of the Festival. Many 
thanks to our staff who prepared and supported the 
Choir and to our parents / whānau who attended the 
performance. Well done to you all! The school was 
treated to a performance from the choir at our 
assembly this week.  
 
 
We have recently had a team of gymnasts represent Allenton at the Canterbury Schools' 
Gymnastics competition. They all did our school proud and had a really enjoyable time! Many 
thanks to our parents who took them to the event. We achieved the following results: 
 

Grade 2: 
● 3rd Overall team, - Lottie, Evie and Charley  
● Lottie - 1st on bar, 2nd on vault, 3rd on floor, 3rd overall gymnast 
● Evie - 3rd on bar 

Iron Grade: 
● Freya - 1st on vault 
● 4th overall team - Freya, Eden, Amelia and Charlotte 

Bronze Grade: 
● Mia R - 2nd on bar 

 
We sent five cross country runners to represent Allenton and Mid Canterbury at the Canterbury 
Schools Cross Country, held at Nga Puna Wai in 
Christchurch. Out of a field of 120-130 runners in each 
age group, they achieved the following results: 

● Mila - 3rd Year 5 girls 
● Luke - 4th Year 5 boys 
● Annabel - 9th Year 6 girls 
● Charlie - 67th Year 6 boys 
● Angus - 72nd Year 6 boys 

The margins between a large range of placings were very 
close indeed and all our runners did well in their 
competitive races. Congratulations and well done to you 
all! Many thanks to our whānau who accompanied the 
runners at this event. We appreciate the support you provided to them. 
 

Yesterday we had over 80 students taking part in the 
Hakatere Festival, which is a celebration of cultural 
performance across our region. We had tamariki 
showcasing their talents in kapa haka and multicultural 
choir and they performed extremely well in front of a 
large audience at the Events Centre. I commend all 
students for the time they have given up for practices, 
as well as the staff who have been instrumental in the 
preparation for this event and our whānau who have 
supported their children with their performances.  

 



 

It was great to see ex Allenton students representing Ashburton Intermediate in their kapa haka 
and Pasifika groups as well. We will put some videos of the performances on our Facebook 
page in the coming days.  

 
I wish all Allenton families a safe and enjoyable term break. Many thanks for your support of the 
school and for your involvement in your children’s learning over this past term. It is much 
appreciated by the staff and myself.  
 
 
Kia kaha, kia toa, kia manawanui 
Be strong, be brave, be steadfast 
 
Until next term, 
 
Andrew Leverton 
Principal | Tumuaki 
 
 

New students 
We extend a warm welcome to the following children who have started at Allenton School 
recently. We look forward to getting to know you and wish you an awesome time at our school! 
   

Room 2 Umar   Room 11 Manu, Parvaan, Elora, William 
Room 13 Abubakar  Room 15 Usman, Travis 
Room 20 Benji 

 
 

Senior Area News 
Please enjoy a selection of reports from our students: 
 
 
Winter Sports 
The seniors get to pick from five different groups. They are hockey, rugby, netball, football and, 
lucky last, was activities with Mr Miller. 
 
The teachers that are doing the activities are: Mr Hampton is doing hockey on the new turf, Mrs 
Maginness is doing tackle rugby on the field, Mrs Gill is doing football on the field as well and  
Mrs Coley is doing netball on the old courts. 
 
We are doing winter sports for competitions against other schools. 
 
At the last play time you might see us seniors in different coloured clothes. We are wearing 
different clothes because after the last break we grab what we need for the sport we picked.  
 
We have it on every week. 
By Blake and Levi 
 
 
 



 
Ki-o-rahi 
Ki-o-Rahi has 2 teams: Green and Orange. 
In Ki-o-Rahi there are 3 sections: Te Ao, Te Roto, and 
Pawero. There are 7 small cones going around Te Ao and 
1 big cone in the center of Pawero. The small cones in Te 
Ao are called Pou. The big cone is called Te Tupu. The 
game starts when someone throws the ball over to 
someone in Pawero from Te Marama and taps Te Tupu. 
Once orange have got a goal, they have to try and tap all 
the pou once. While orange are tapping the pou, green 
are allowed to tag the person with the ball. If you are 
tagged you give the ball to them. If you don't get tagged, 
you can pass the ball into Te Marama. Once you do, you 
get a free run through to Pawero and you get 1 point. 
By Evie, Olivia and Mikyla 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
EPro8 
Jake: Connor, Charlie, Quinn and I had the EPro8 competition on the 
26th of June. 
 
Charlie: We built a barrier arm. He showed us how to use the 
electronic set. We went to the stand we worked at and started. 
 
Connor: We had to make lights go on and the barrier arm go up 
when the car is 1 meter away and lower when the car is on the other 
side. 
 
Quinn: After 2:30 hours the judge told us to stop what we were doing. 
He checked us and we got 30 more points but we didn't know what 
place we were in. 
 
Jake: It was very fun but also tiring. He said times up and that was it. 
We were waiting for the results. But eventually we got to know if we 
got a place. We ended up getting second.  
 
Connor: There were three teams that got third so they had to have a 
tie breaker to see who would go to the final. The tie breaker was they 
had five minutes to build the tallest free standing tower. 
 
Editor's Note: Allenton School had two teams participate in the 
competition. Allenton Maroon (Charlie, Jake, Connor and Quinn), 
came second and Allenton Gold (Reuben, Harrison, Lorcan and 
Lincoln), came a very close fourth. Allenton Maroon qualified for the 
semi-final on Friday 27 June. 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
PTA Quiz Night 
 
 

The PTA have been working hard in 
preparation for this for this evening. We 
have some very generous prize sponsors 
on board too, which we are grateful for. It 
promises to be a wonderful evening! 
 
We advise getting in early to secure your 
team’s participation in the quiz, as tables 
are limited and about half of the available 
tables have been booked already!  
 
The PTA is looking for donations of goods 
or services for prizes and auctions for the 
quiz night. Please email 
pta@allenton.school.nz if you are able to 
assist with this.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
3 Way Learning Conferences 
Next term on Tuesday 29 and Wednesday 30 July we will be holding 3 Way Learning 
Conferences (3WLCs) where teachers, parents and children meet to discuss your child’s 
learning. These will be 15 minute sessions, held in your child’s classroom. 
 
The Tuesday 3WCs will be scheduled from 3:15pm to 8:00pm, with the Wednesday times 
between 3:15pm and 6:00pm. 
 
Bookings will be done through our Hero app, which can be downloaded from the Apple Store or 
Google Play. Early next term, we will open the bookings and you will be notified about this. We 
have been using Hero throughout the past year. If you have any difficulties installing the Hero 
app, or with the booking process, please contact the school office after bookings have opened.  
 

mailto:pta@allenton.school.nz


 
If you have more than one child attending the 3WLCs, it is important that you complete this 
process early, so you can book your desired times close to each other. Please book only one 15 
minute appointment time per child. 
 
For those families where parents do not live together, we ask that if you both wish to attend the 
3WLC, that you attend at the same time. 
 
 

Calendar of school events - Term 3, 2025 
Monday 14 July   Term 3 commences 
Wednesday 16 July   Mid year reports sent home 
 
Tuesday 29 July   3 Way Conferences, 3:15pm - 8:00pm 

    PTA meeting, 7:30pm 
Wednesday 30 July   3 Way Conferences, 3:15pm - 6:00pm 
Friday 1 August   Junior Area Assembly, 10:50am 
 
Monday 4 August   Cook Islands Language Week starts 
     School Board meeting, 7:00pm 
Friday 8 August   School Assembly, 10:50am 
 
Monday 11 August   Mid Canterbury Dance Champs 
     Senior Area Swim Week 
Tuesday 12 August   Mid Canterbury Dance Champs 
Friday 15 August   Senior Area Assembly, 12:30pm 
Saturday 16 August   PTA Quiz Night 
 
Monday 18 August   Tongan Language Week starts 
Friday 22 August   Mid Canterbury Schools Winter Tournament 
     (pp 25 August, hockey 1 September) 
 
Monday 25 August   Book Week starts 
Friday 29 August   Ski Day 
     
 
 
 
2025 Term Dates 
Term              Dates                                     School closed   
    
3  Mon 14 July to Fri 19 Sept    
    
4  Mon 6 Oct to Wed 17 Dec   Labour Day (27 Oct)  

Staff development (13 Nov)    
Canterbury Anniversary Day (14 Nov) 

  
    



 
 
 
 
Community Notices 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Community Dental Service will be closed for the 
upcoming school holidays 
  
     Closed from:      Friday 27th June, 
    Reopening on:   Monday 14th July. 
  
Five of our community dental clinics will be open during this 
School Holiday period: 
  
     Aranui (240 Breezes Road) 
     Woolston (11 Hopkins Street) 
     Kaiapoi (65 Raven Quay) 
     Ashburton (38 Elizabeth Street) 
     Timaru (18 Woollcombe Street) 
  
If your child is experiencing any dental pain/discomfort, you 
can call us on 0800 846 983 and/or email: 
commdental@cdhb.health.nzand one of our clinicians will 
contact you. 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 



 



 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


